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M e s a  P o l i c e  D e p a r t m e n t  –  B a d g i n g / S e c u r i t y  A c c e s s

OBJ ECT I VE 

The objective of this follow-up review was to determine whether the Mesa Police Department’s Badging 
Office effectively implemented the action plans based on the recommendations from the November 2022 
Badging/Security Access audit report. 

BA CK G R OUND

On November 7, 2022, we issued a report on our audit of the Mesa Police Department's Badging/Security 
Access. The objective of the audit was to determine whether effective controls are in place to ensure that 
building/suite access is managed appropriately to prevent unauthorized access to City facilities. The audit 
report included two recommendations to improve controls regarding documenting supervisor approval for 
badges/access and obtaining badges after termination. The department agreed with the recommendations 
and developed action plans to implement the recommended changes. 

CON CL US ION 

Both recommendations have been implemented and are summarized below: 

Recommendations Status 

1-1:  Management should ensure forms are properly completed before
issuing identification badges or granting access to City facilities by 
implementing one or more of the following: 

o Updating the forms to make it clear that supervisor approval
must be obtained before badges will be issued/access granted.

o If other verification methods are used in place of obtaining
supervisor approval, the verification should be documented in
the individual’s file.

o Creating internal Badging Office policies and procedures that
document the other verification methods that can be used in
lieu of supervisor approval.

 

2-1:  Management should establish a process to ensure all badges are
returned after termination or evaluate the risk of badges not being 
returned and update the Management Policy as appropriate. 


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The City Auditor’s office provides audit, consulting, and investigative 

services to identify and minimize risk, maximize efficiencies, improve 

internal controls, and strengthen accountability to Mesa’s citizens. We 

serve as an independent resource to City Management and the City 

Council, to provide them with timely, accurate, and objective information, 

assurances, and recommendations pertaining to City of Mesa programs 

and activities. 
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